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JUST SOLD

3149 Stanley Blvd (Represented Sellers)
1,657 Sq Ft

3 Bed 2 Bath

COMPASS

.18 Acre Sold for $1,430,000

Make the Right
Move this Fall.

Dana Reedy

JD | Broker Associate
415.205.8050
dana@danareedyhomes.com
DRE 01880723

* HARDWOODS
* CARPETS

* RUGS

* | INOLEUM

¢ TILE

* | AMINATE

FAMILY -OWNED
30 YEARS !

3344 Mt Diablo Bivd
in Lafayette
O25-284-4440
lamorindafloors.com
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Orinda welcomes new staff, rec

Chris Cortez

Photos Sora O’Doherty

By Sora O'Doherty

The Orinda City Council took the opportu-
nity at its Sept. 7 meeting to welcome
aboard some new hires. Micki Cronin has
begun work as the new senior manage-

F & F Pro Painting Inc.

Residential & Ccommercial

- Interior
- Exterior
- Cabinet refacing
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Micki Cronin

ment analyst, a position that was
promised by the city to help with admin-
istration of Measure R funds.

Cronin is an East Bay native. Her
most recent job was working as director
of operations for the YMCA, East Bay, and
she previously worked for the cities of
San Leandro and Dublin. Cronin gradu-
ated with a BS in health education from
the University of Utah, and took addi-
tional education for public officials at UC
Santa Barbara. Married, with two grown
children, Cronin resides in Danville.
Mayor Amy Worth welcomed Cronin and
told her that there had been a lot of com-
petition for the opening. Cronin expressed

ognizes Cynthia Casey

her pleasure to be working for Orinda,
and said that she has been learning a lot
in the last few weeks.

Having recently lost senior planner
Adam Foster, the city also welcomed new
full-time planning technician Chris
Cortez. Cortez, 27, graduated a year and a
half ago from Cal Poly San Luis Obispo
with a degree in city and regional plan-
ning. Graduating in a pandemic wasn’t
ideal. While searching for a job, Cortez
“decompressed” from school. Originally
from Southern California, Cortez now
makes his home in Walnut Creek. As a
planning technician, Cortez will review
planning applications to make sure that
they comply with city ordinances.

Mayor Amy Worth welcomed Cortez,
saying that she hoped he wouldn’t miss
the beach too much. She added, “Plan-
ning was one of the reasons Orinda incor-
porated, so don’t feel any pressure at all!”

The council also took the opportunity
to congratulate Cynthia Casey. The Amer-
ican Public Works Association (APWA)
Northern California Chapter honored
Cynthia Casey at the 2021 Staff Appreciate
Event held Aug. 26. Casey is the senior
administrative assistant in the public
works department.

Casey has been with Orinda for over
24 years. The council noted that through
the years, Casey has assisted numerous
residents, often being the first person that
they meet when interacting with the
city. The city regularly receives positive
comments on her work. In announcing
the award, City Manager David Biggs said,
“At the city, we appreciate Cynthia and it
is great to see that Cynthia is being recog-
nized at the regional level for her public
services.”

call today
for a Free
Estimate!

925-238-4545
925-775-5036
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COMPLETE TREE CARE

Proudly serving the East Bay since 1965!
Fully Insured <« Certified Arborists < License #655977
(925) 254-7233 < www.treesculpture.com

Orinda’s
Lowest
Gas Prices

22 Bryant Way - Next to Casa Orinda
Visit our Snack Shop & play Lotto & Lottery

Mon-Sat5am-12am;Sun6am-11 pm

Long-term public works director

Larry Theis leaves Orinda

By Sora O'Doherty

Larry Theis, who has been
with Orinda for eight years as
Director of Public Works and
Assistant City Manager, is
leaving for a position in the
private sector. Orinda Mayor
Amy Worth said it had been
an honor to work with Theis
over the years in many, many
ways. His service was so out-
standing, Worth said, that
former city manager Steve
Salomon promoted him to as-
sistant city manager. The
council presented a procla-
mation to Theis, and said that
the city of Orinda had bene-
fitted greatly from the pro-
jects that he had completed.
In addition to presiding over
the restoration of Orinda’s
roads, Theis was heavily in-
volved in the rapid repair of
the Miner Road sinkhole in
2017.

Vice Mayor Dennis Fay
thanked Theis, whom he first
worked with on the infra-
structure committee. Fay said
he appreciated Theis’s re-
sponsiveness, including an-
swering emails on the week-
ends. “We’re really going to
miss you,” he added. Council
Member Darlene Gee added,
“I can’t even really imagine
that you’re not going to be
with us!” She said that the
greatest gift was his help with
Orinda’s roads and infra-
structure, attributing his
“magnificent work” to bring-
ing Orinda’s infrastructure up
to a much, much better con-
dition than it was in when he
started. Council Member Inga
Miller said she felt very com-
fortable working with Theis,
and Nick Kosla said that “be-
tween police chief David
Cook, the school superinten-
dent, and Larry, I don’t know
who gets more hate mail,” but

praised his ability to commu-
nicate in a calm, clear
manner.

City Manager David Biggs,
who started with the city in
April, added that he recently
was on vacation for a couple
of weeks and had complete
confidence in Theis. He at-
tributed the improvement in
Orinda’s roads to Theis,
whom he called a “font of in-
stitutional knowledge.” Biggs
told the council that city engi-
neer Jason Chen will step in
as acting director of public
works.

Theis thanked the coun-
cil, and said that his time in
Orinda had been a great ex-
perience. “I’ve grown quite a
bit,” he said, “both as an engi-
neer and a public servant.”
He was glad to be able to
work with a very intelligent
and even-keeled, decisive
council as well as a lot of
great city managers and staff.
“My staff has been very in-
strumental in the success of
the city,” he said. “I've en-
joyed working with the peo-
ple of Orinda, seeing how the
community has changed and
shifted” over time. “Thank
you for the recognition
tonight,” he said. “It wasn’t
really needed, but I do appre-
ciate it.”

When asked by The Lam-
orinda Weekly what he con-
sidered to be his greatest
achievement at Orinda, Theis
said, “looking back, I would
say my proudest achievement
in Orinda was building a
great staff in my depart-
ment.” Eight years ago, Theis
and another new engineer
began work after the entire
engineering department left.
“We have been fortunate
enough to hire some talented
individuals,” he said, which
includes past and present
staff.

In addition, Theis says the
Miner Road Sinkhole Repair
project was another achieve-
ment that he felt very proud
of. “With the assistance of
many individuals and a sup-
portive city council, we were
able to install a more modern
and bigger culvert and re-
open the road within six
months.” The Miner Road
sinkhole happened in Theis’s
first nine months of being
promoted to Public Works
Director.

Theis considers the main
challenge he stepped into
eight years ago was repairing
the city’s poor roadway sys-
tem. When he started,
Orinda’s roads were among
the bottom five of all Bay
Area agencies, but now ranks
in the top five. Theis attrib-
utes this to the fact that “the
voters of Orinda stepped up
and taxed themselves to pro-
vide the financial means to
accomplish the major im-
provement of the pavement
condition of the public road-
way system.”

Looking forward for the
city, Theis recognized that
voters recently passed Mea-
sure R, another tax increase
in November 2020, but the fo-
cus will shift to wildfire pre-
vention and safety, which is
the new challenge. “The new
director will have to address
vegetation management
along the public right of way
corridors and balancing
safety improvements without
majorly impacting the semi-
rural character of the com-
munity.” Expressing a senti-
ment common to Lamorinda
residents, Theis concluded, “If
it ever rains again, the city’s
existing drainage system still
has a backlog of over $25 mil-
lion of necessary repairs.”





